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Death Investigation  

On April 13, 2023, at 4:51p.m., the Loveland Police Dispatch center received a report of an unconscious 
person lying face down on the sidewalk south of the restrooms on the grounds of the Barnes Park 
Softball Complex located at 405 South Lincoln Avenue in Loveland.   

Officers along with medical personnel responded and discovered the body of an adult female.  The 
female was pronounced deceased at the scene.  Detectives and crime scene personnel were also 
dispatched.  Several individuals in the area were interviewed and the scene was processed.  There 
appeared to be no visible trauma to the deceased and no immediate signs of foul play.  Based on 
observations at the scene and interviews from witnesses there appears to be no threat to the general 
public.   

The Larimer County Coroner’s Office responded and took possession of the deceased.  The Coroner’s 
Office will confirm the identity of the deceased and determine the manner and cause of death at a later 
time.   

Anyone with information regarding this incident is asked to call Detective Gerard Cortina at (970) 962-
2601. 
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The information contained in this news release is based on preliminary information available at the time of drafting.  The Loveland Police 
Department's understanding of this incident may change as additional evidence is collected, analyzed, and reviewed.  The purpose of this news 

release is to provide timely information to the public. 


